



Parent Newsletter

Autumn Term 2 – Wednesday 24th September 2025

We are now fully in the swing of the Autumn term and looking forward to seeing you at the meet the teacher information evening tomorrow.

We have enjoyed sharing and celebrating the children's achievements in our assemblies on Friday mornings. We also have a board in school where we add photos over the year 'Celebrating Mayfielders' Achievements'. It was wonderful to see all the things the children did out of school over the last year and to be able to celebrate these achievements with them. If your children have any activities that they do out of school that they would like to share with everyone please email the office with a photo or send your child in with one so that we can add it to the display.

Sarah Stepney

Meet The Teacher

Thursday 25th September

Aspire Dancesport will be using the Small Hall and access to the school for the Meet The Teacher evening will only be available through the KSI gates and then the YI cloakroom door.

You will not be able to walk through the Small Hall or come in/ leave through the front entrance. Please be respectful of the staff and children using this space, and allow enough time to get to your child's classroom for the allotted time.

All parents are invited to a Meet the Teacher evening on Thursday 26th September. There is no need to book. Meetings are in the classrooms at the following times:

- 5:00pm 5:30pm Rec
- 5:30pm 6:00pm Yrs 2, 3 and 6
- 6:00pm 6::30pm Headteacher talk in the Large Hall
- 6:30pm 7:00pm Yrs I, 4 and 5

Mrs Stepney will be in the Large Hall to give a short talk at 6:00pm, allowing parents time to go to their child class at the allocated time.

Flu Immunisations

Flu immunisations took place in school on Monday for those who had consented. However there were some children in Year I and some who required the non-porcine vaccination, who due to time restrictions, did not received them.

Email notifications from the NHS were sent to all those who received their immunisation. Those who did not will receive theirs when the team return the morning of Wednesday 10th December for a 'mop up' session.

Lunch Payments

Please ensure lunch balances are kept up to date and do not fall into excessive arrears. Regular updates are sent to families who owe money on their account. Any queries do get in touch with skhan@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk

October Half Term Holiday Club

Ben in Afterschool Club will be running a Holiday Club over the October Half Term (27^{th} – 30^{th} Oct). To enquire about this club please feel free to come and see Ben any afternoon after school in the Community Room.

E-Safety

Each week we will attach a poster about a different e-safety subject to the cover email. This week's topic is Youth Violence.

Update from the PTA



All Aboard! KS2 Trim Trail coming soon!

We're so excited to tell you that together we've raised almost £30,000 for the All Aboard campaign - enough to **order our brand-new KS2 Trim Trail**! This is the first big milestone in the All Aboard project, and we are so excited!

To get the grounds 'trim-trail-ready' a fantastic team of PTA members, staff, parents, and governors spent Saturday prepping the ground – a real community effort.

Digger needed - can you help?

We're so close to finishing the ground prep for the Trim Trail, but we need a **small digger or pecker** to get the last bit of concrete up. If you have one we could use – or know someone who could help us out – please get in touch at <u>allaboard@fundmayfield.com</u>. It could save us delays and extra fundraising, getting us one step closer to install!

See photos and follow the progress on our website: fundmayfield.com/news

Y6 Bake Sale & 2nd hand uniform sale

Friday 26 September, 3.15pm on the KS1 playground

Remember to join us after school tomorrow for the Year 6 Bake Sale! It'll be the last one for this group of families before they head off to secondary school next year! Help us raise funds, enjoy a delicious treat and meet other families too! CASH ONLY, most bakes $\pounds I$.

Alongside the Bake Sale, we'll hold a second hand unform sale. Suggested donation of £I per item - it's a great chance to top up what you've got (or replace what's already been lost \bigcirc)

Donations of good quality second hand uniform welcome - please bring to the school office by Thursday.

Find out more: <u>fundmayfield.com/events</u>

Deadline approaching: choose us as your Co-op Local Cause

We're approaching the end of our time as a Co-op Local Community Cause. Please select us as your chosen cause before the *Saturday 18 October* - the more people who choose us, the greater share of the fund pot we receive - so your help is really important! Please encourage friends and family to support us too

Money from the Co-op Fund will help us improve the school's outdoor learning for the benefit of all Mayfield children.

Find out more here: fundmayfield.com/donate/coop-fund

And choose us as your cause here: membership.coop.co.uk/causes/91504

Save the date: PTA AGM

Tuesday 7 October, 7.30pm in the Mayfield Community Room

Everyone welcome!

Find out more about who we are at: www.fundmayfield.com/about-us and you can always get in touch with us at contact@fundmayfield.com

Dates for the Diary	
Meet the Teacher evening	Thursday 25 th September
Yr 6 Bake Sale and 2 nd Hand	Friday 26th September
Uniform Sale	
PTA AGM	Thursday 7 th October
School Photos	Friday 17th October